
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 2:09 PM 
To: Kathryn Presdee <kathryn.presdee@amwu.org.au> 
Cc: Legal Team <legalteam@amwu.org.au>; Abha Devasia <abha.devasia@amwu.org.au> 
Subject: RE: C2019/5259 - Review of C14 classifications in certain Awards 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Presdee,  
 
The President will grant the extension sought. The AMWU’s material pursuant to item 1 of the 
directions issued on 22 September 2023 are now due by 4:00 pm (AEDT) on Friday, 10 November 
2023. 
 
 
Edrea Venal 
Associate to Justice Hatcher, President 
 

 
 
T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 
My working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. 
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
 

From: Kathryn Presdee <kathryn.presdee@amwu.org.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 1:21 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Legal Team <legalteam@amwu.org.au>; Abha Devasia <abha.devasia@amwu.org.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 - Review of C14 classifications in certain Awards 
 
 
Dear Associate 
 
I write with respect to the Directions issued in the above matter on 22 September 2023, concerning 
the filing of submissions due by 3 November 2023. 
 
Due to inadvertence or error, the AMWU was not aware of this direction until after 3 November 
2023.   

Fair Work Commission 
Australia's national workplace relations tribunal 
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The AMWU has previously made submissions on the C14 rates in the Rail Industry Award and the 
Sugar Industry Award, and has an interest in several of the Awards now being considered by the 
Commission. 
 
The AMWU apologises for this error and seeks an extension to file a submission on these Awards by 
10 November 2023. 
 
Regards 
 
Kathryn Presdee 
Senior National Legal Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
 
p: +61 2 8868 1565 
m: 0437 141 674 
 

 
 


